	NEWS BULLETIN SCRIPT
	Friday, August 29, 2014


29 August 2014
Good evening. It’s 5pm and I am Agole Alex with the Radio Miraya news.
The headlines:
· President Kiir pays tribute to veteran politician Eliaba Surur
· Juba teaching Hospital Staff call off their strike 
· Ebola screening teams dispatched to border crossings 
President Salva Kiir has paid his respects to the late Eliaba Surur.   
The President was among Ministers and legislators who gathered in the National Legislative Assembly to honor the fallen politicians.  
President Kiir described the late Eliaba as a leader who dedicated his life to the struggle of the people of South Sudan.

Salva Kiir: “Eliaba Surur was not just a tribal leader. He was not only for one region. He has sanctioned the course of the people of South Sudan for a long time. In honour of Eliaba James Surur, today we have postponed a meeting that we hold every Friday as a Council of Ministers. We are mourning and will have that meeting on Tuesday.”

The Speaker of the Council of States, Joseph Bul Chan, said Eliaba will be remembered for his courage.

Bul Chan: “The loss of a human being is always a sad moment to the family, friends, colleagues, community and nation. We in the Council of States will greatly miss honorable Eliaba for his fatherly wisdom and guidance. On behalf of the National Legislature in general and the Council of States in particular; may I express our deep and sincere condolences to the family of the late honorable Eliaba and entire nation. He will be remembered for the courage, foresight and benevolence he stood for.”  

The remains of the late Eliaba James Surur have been flown to Lainya County and will be taken to Yondoru Boma in Mukaya payam where he will be laid to rest on Saturday.

He died in Kampala two weeks ago from kidney failure.  
The bodies of the Russian crew members killed in a UN helicopter crash on Tuesday have been flown home. 

The UN Mission held a memorial service before the remains were taken. 

Sworo Charles Elisha is here with more:

******************************************

Sworo Charles Elisha: “The remains of Captain Andrei Berdnikov 50 years old, Flight Engineer Tuktasyn Ishmetov aged 57 and Flight Attendant Alexey Sazontov aged 33 were presented at the UNMISS airport terminal this morning. A brief memorial service attended by staff and colleagues was held at the terminal before the bodies were flown home to Russia. The Acting head of the UN Mission Toby Lanzer extended condolences to the families of the pilots.

Toby Lanzer: “I wish to extend my heart-felt condolences to the families to the friends to the colleagues of those who we have lost. Our hopes and prayers are with all of you at this most difficult time. Our grief is mitigated by the survival of Co-Pilot Alexandre Lobkov aged 40 who was able to escape the wreckage in time. We wish him a speedy and quick recovery after this terrible incident.”

Sworo Charles Elisha: “Mr. Lanzer assured the Russian UT Air Company that investigations into incident will be brought to light as soon as possible.”

Toby Lanzer: “I want to assure UT Air and everyone here that we are committed to ascertaining the exact circumstances that caused this tragic incident. Our teams have already started preliminary investigations and will continue to work to ensure that the full details of this horrific incident are brought to light as quickly as possible; and also with the utmost clarity and certainty. We take no comfort from these findings but we will work tirelessly to ensure that no such incident ever happens again.”

Sworo Charles Elisha: “Meanwhile the Chief Pilot of UT Air Company Oleg Belevikin spoke of the sorrow and heartache the families of the victims are enduring.” 

Oleg Belevikin: “Each of the four friends had a family and children who were waiting for them return home. But this time God decided otherwise. He took the best of us to himself. Nothing will darken their last flight. Let’s hope the families could cope with this. Bright memories we shall keep about our friends. They stay forever in our hearts.”

Sworo Charles Elisha: “This is the second UN flight to come down in South Sudan. In 2012 a UN helicopter was shot down near Gumuruk Payam of Pibor County in Jonglei State. I am Sworo Charles Elisha for Radio Miraya news. ….”

Staff at Juba Teaching Hospital have called off their strike after receiving assurances that they would meet personally with the Ministers of Finance and Public service.

The strike entered a second day this morning, until the workers were assured in a meeting with the Ministers of Health, Finance and Public Service would be available on Monday to clarify on issues of payment and working hours. 
The National Ministry of Health has dispatched teams to set up Ebola screening centers at the border points.

The Director of the Department of Emergency Preparedness and Response, Dr. Thomas Hakim, says the first team will be heading to Nimule in Eastern Equatoria state. 

Hakim says the other teams to Kaya in Central equatoria and the one to Western equatoria will be taking off on Saturday and Monday respectively. 

He notes that the ministry has prepositioned equipment for preventing and controlling infections.

Thomas Hakim: “Already in the previous years, we have prepositioned equipment for infection prevention and control. These are mainly the personal protective equipment plus other equipment for the laboratory for collecting the specimens. These ones are already there. We are going to add, maybe a bit more of the PPE and other training materials in addition to the scanners for scanning for the fever ,in these three locations.”

The outgoing commissioner of Yei River County says his dismissal from office is a positive development for the people of the State.

Juma David Augustine says a change of leadership is healthy, and assures the incoming commissioner of his full support. He told Radio Miraya he faced several challenges while in office during the austerity period. 

Juma David Augustine: “It is in the interest of the people of the Republic of South Sudan and, for that matter the people of Central Equatoria State. Change in leadership is a positive phenomenon. What could have been the challenge definitely number one as the commissioner who came into office within the austerity measure the government was not able to fund key interventions for service delivery.”

Juma David Augustine was one of three key officials removed in a decree by the Central Equatoria State governor yesterday. The County Mayor and Town Clerk were also relieved of their duties. 

You are listening to Radio Miraya News

The National Ministry of Education has announced the opening of the application process for students applying for scholarships offered by Sudan and Zimbabwe. 

A total of 500 bursaries are available to South Sudanese University students.

Benjamin Gabriel Apai the Director of training and external relations at the Ministry says application forms have been sent to the States and embassies in Sudan, Egypt, Ethiopia, Uganda and Kenya. 

Dr. Benjamin Gabriel Apai: "We opened the door for students to apply for the seats granted by Sudan and Zimbabwe. Those students who sat for exams in years 2012, 2013 and 2014 can apply for the Sudanese scholarships. For the Zimbabwe scholarships, students who sat in year 2010 can submit their application. The application fee is 25 South Sudanese pounds. The last day for application for these opportunities in Sudan is 8 September and for Zimbabwe's, the last day is 13th September.”

Education officials in Western Equatoria have completed training on management of education funds. 

More than 90 participants including County Education Inspectors and Executive Directors gathered in Yambio for two days to acquire knowledge on how to use and account for funding effectively. 

Western Equatoria Education Minister Phillip Pia says no money will be sent to the counties and payams unless there is full accountability. 

Phillip Pia: “We have money which is flowing to the counties and payams. This money must be managed very well. It was supposed to flow for six months but we have reached a point where we cannot send any money unless the payams and counties account for what they have got. We cannot send them any money without plan. These plans must be endorsed by the Executive Director and should be discussed in the council at the county level and then passed to us.”

Western Bahr el-Ghazal has received an influx of more than 600 displaced persons from neighboring Unity State.

The Acting Director of the State Relief and Rehabilitation commission, Justin Angui, says the IDPs, fleeing fighting in Unity State - have been assessed and will be allocated an area of settlement.

Angui is appealing to humanitarian organizations to step in with assistance. 

Justin Angui: “We received IDPs from Bentiu. They started arriving on 15 August. Some of them came by trucks given to them by the SPLA. We are trying to call a meeting with UN agencies. An assessment was done on Monday and came up with 617 individuals, which are 293 households. Some of them are from Pariang, some from Mayom and others from Unity State.”

And, Senegal has confirmed its first Ebola case.  

The country’s health ministry says a young man from Guinea was confirmed to have contracted the virus. 

The man was immediately placed in quarantine. 

Senegal becomes the 5th West African country to be affected by the outbreak after Guinea, Liberia, Sierra Leone and Nigeria. 

The death toll from the outbreak has reached more than 1,400.  
To end the news, the main stories once again: 
· President Kiir pays tribute to veteran politician Eliaba Surur

· Juba Teaching Hospital Staff call off their strike 

· Ebola screening teams dispatched to border crossings 

You have been listening to Radio Miraya news. I am Agole Alex. Have a good weekend.
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